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OUR RESPONSE TO COVID-19 

Here is a summary of protocols OCA implemented March 23 - May 20, 2020 due to COVID-19: 

Lower Elementary 
	 Stay at home enacted.

	 Instructional packets of school activities delivered by teachers or picked up from campus by 	 	
	 	 appointment by parents.


Elementary 
	 Stay at home enacted.

	 Instructional packets of school assignments and activities delivered by teachers 	or picked up from 	
	 	 campus by appointment by parents.

	 Weekly video chats set up individually with parents/students.


Middle School 
	 Stay at home enacted.

	 Student textbooks and assignments were delivered by teachers or picked up from campus by 	 	
	 	 appointment by parents.

	 Video conferencing with the teacher was scheduled by grade level at least 1-2 hours per day 4-5 	
	 	 days per week.


High School  

	 Stay at home enacted.

	 Student textbooks and assignments were picked up from campus by appointment by parents.

	 Online curriculum video streaming of classes was made available for all students.


Special Classes 
	 Art: Not available during fourth quarter/grades averaged from first three quarters.

	 Music: Semester grade based on pre-COVID-19 and fourth quarter home assignments. 

	 Physical Education: Not available during fourth quarter/grades averaged from first three quarters.


Standardized Testing 
Stanford Achievement Tests were administered prior to school closure March 10-13, 2020. 


Progress Reports

	 As regular coursework was consolidated to mastery of core learning objectives per subject per 		
	 grade, “homework” was reduced or eliminated and grade evaluations were based on 	 	 	
	 previous academic performance and completed assignments from the fourth quarter.


On-site Return 
	 Classroom “Wrap-Up” was scheduled for May 19-20, 2020. Students were permitted back into their 	
	 	 classrooms to clean out desks and collect all personal belongings and schoolwork.


Graduation and Awards Ceremony 
	 Kindergarten/Senior Graduation and Preschool-Senior Awards commenced on May 22, 2020 	 	
	 	 following social distancing guidelines as given by the CDC and the state of Missouri.



